
Town of Mecan Budget Levy and Budget meeting -November 11th 2021 1561 Evergreen 

Montello WI 53949 at 6:00 p.m 

 

November 11th, 2021 Town of Mecan Regular Meeting called to order at 6:00 p.m.. 
Present: Michael Raddatz,  Brandon Frazer, Tom Breiling, Caroline Gemoll, and Valorie Schable. 
 
Minutes from October 14th, 2021 Regular meeting were read by Caroline Gemoll. Motion to approve 
minutes by Tom Breiling , 2nd by Brandon Frazer. Passed.  
 
Valorie Schable read the treasurer's report. Motion to put Treasurer's report on file by Michael Raddatz, 
2nd by Tom Breiling.  Passed. 
 
Budget Hearing. - Prepared budget for 2022 from 2021 tax period  -No citizens in attendance for meeting.  
Michael Raddatz  made a motion to approve the budget of $285,514.00 2022 from 2021 tax period, 2nd 
by Brandon Frazer. Passed 
 
Motion to approve levy limit of $136,813 from 2021 tax period by Brandon Frazer, 2nd by Tom Breiling. 
Passed  
 
Cd - Valorie gave information on CD renewal for 1 year at .35% interest rate.  Motion by Michael Raddatz 
to have the CD renewed, 2nd by Tom Breiling.  
 
Mike stated that Marquette County taxes are going down.  LRIP funds for the town of Mecan will be 
approximately $11440.44, The road to be re-dun is a portion of Eagle Rd in Northern Mecan. The 
township will also be replacing  the old culverts, under the new road. There was discussion on placing a 
bid or estimate in the local paper.. The board will decide by March what is needed for publishing.  
 
3m Recyclining: They want to get a small hut/shed with windows, so the worker’s don’t have to stay 
outside, or in the truck all the time.  
 
WTA meeting - Room tax;The state has now allowed for late fees. This is now a state law  that the towns 
can charge. Discussion on Town's Christmas party - it will possibly be at Rivers Bend. They are trying to 
find a place further North at this time.   April 26th, 2022, the Town of Mecan will be hosting the WTA 
Annual meeting.We are currently looking for a meeting place. Tom stated that Fortifi’s Bank Meeting room 
is too small.   Val will check with the church across from  the town hall, and also with Rivers Bend. 
Subway is not open at this time for food. We will  have to find other options. 
 
Mike will put it on the agenda for next month. Caroline stated that Elections recertification for the next two 
years, need to be placed on the agenda also.    
 
Zoning - Caroline had a dredging from DNR, all building permits are up to date with the county.    
 
Caroline advised we will be having 4 elections in 2022 and election worker’s training, Mike asked about 
election training.  We’ll have Chief inspectors training that requires 6 hrs of training per state.  The other 
election workers, Caroline, will have a training session for.   Valorie questioned if we are going to have 
garbage disposal on the April election ballot. Mike said no we won’t  be doing this, because no one is 
offering the town service.  
 
Discussion on the mobile home fire. Caroline stated that she sent the bill out to owners.    
 
Voucher 151-165 Motion to approve vouchers 151-165 by Tom Breiling, 2nd by Brandon Frazer, 
Meeting adjourned at 7:15 p.m. 
 
 
Next meeting will be Wednesday December 15th at 5:30 p.m.  


